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Dear Parents
It is wonderful to have everyone back and I would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new nursery children and their families; thank you for choosing us!  We are already half way through this term and I would like to express my gratitude to you for your continued support and understanding in adhering to our protocols when dropping off and collecting your child. Your cooperation not only supports our efforts to maintain a COVID-19 secure environment, but enables your child/children to enter and exit the school as quickly and as safely as possible.
Thank you for ensuring that your child is in school daily and on time. Some pupils, and staff, have been infected with the cold virus a lot earlier than usual – we wish them all a speedy recovery and look forward to having them back in school soon.
As a staff team, we are reviewing the home learning that took place over lockdown and are putting a plan in place to support children to learn at home in the event of a bubble or whole school lockdown. To help with our planning, it would be helpful if you could let me know if your child does not have access to a laptop or desktop computer at home, by emailing the school office.
By now I would be guiding you to take a look at the Dates for your Diary section of my newsletters to ensure that you do not miss any of the events taking place in school or trips/visits pupils would be undertaking in the community. Sadly, this is not the case – another reminder of the changes we are having to make right now. As I sit and write this newsletter the government guidance does not allow us to plan for any gatherings – sharing assemblies, Harvest assembly etc. With this in mind, we were not able to invite you to have tea and cake with us as part of the Macmillan Coffee Morning last Friday.  We are keen to continue to support the fundraising we do for cancer research and for Cafod, whose Harvest Fast Day is today, and have decided to hold a dress down day on Monday 5th October 2020; we are asking parents for a donation of £1 per child to support both of these causes. I thank you in advance for your support.
Free School Meals
If you or your child is receiving any of the following benefits, you may be eligible for free school meals:
· Income support
· Income based Jobseekers Allowance
· Income related Employment Support Allowance
· Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit
· Child Tax Credit (but not Working Tax Credit) and have an annual income of less than £16,190
· Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
· Universal Credit (your household income must be less than £7,400 a year after tax and not including any benefits you receive)
Please contact the school office for more information.
Sharing Assemblies
As we are unable to hold sharing assemblies at this time, we wanted a way to still share our wonderful work and achievements. We have created a Gallery page on our class pages. Here you will see examples of what children have been learning and creating each week. Please take the time to take a look at our website and your child’s class and share your interest with your child.

Uniform
Children should come to school in full uniform each day except when they have PE when they should come dressed in their PE kit, red t-shirt, black shorts/ and their red school jumper. They are permitted to wear a dark tracksuit in the colder weather. On rainy days, like today, if your child wears boots to school please ensure they bring in their school shoes.

Reception Intake September 2021 
If you have a child who was born between 1st September 2016 and 31st August 2017 (inclusive) you need to apply online for a school place for September 2021. Information can be found on the Oxfordshire County Council Local Authority website https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/schools/apply-school-place/admission-infant-and-primary-school/make-application. You should apply between 3rd November 2020 and 15th January 2021. Please check this website on a regular basis so that you don’t miss out on important information. Please share this information with other families who have a child starting school next September.

Secondary School September 2021
Parents of children born between 1st September 2009 and 31st August 2010 (inclusive) need to apply for a secondary school place for September 2021 via  https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/schools/apply-school-place/admission-secondary-school/make-application. Applications are now open and the deadline is 31st October 2020.

Covid-19
Please continue to follow government guidance if you or your child display any of the symptoms listed below:

· a high temperature: 38C or above 
· a new, continuous cough 
· a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.

Contact details
Please ensure we have your most up-to-date contact details including email address and mobile phone numbers, it is very important that we are able to contact you in the case of an emergency.

Our Faith
The month of October is dedicated to the Holy Rosary, one of the best known of all Catholic devotions. October includes the Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary (October 7th). The best way to celebrate the month is to pray the Rosary.

The Wednesday Word 
The Wednesday Word is a 21st Century mission for Catholic primary schools, and a simple mid-week habit of prayer and reflection on the Word of God for parishioners and Catholic school families. Linked to the celebration of Sunday Mass, this is a new way to share the Gospel and the teaching of the Catholic Church, rooting the partnership between home, school and parish in the Word of God. Please see our school website for the weekly leaflet.

Last Saturday, I had the pleasure of witnessing two of our former pupils, Daniel and Molly, receive the Sacrament of Confirmation at Blessed Dominic Barberi Church. Being confirmed in the Church means accepting responsibility for your faith and destiny. Adulthood, even young adulthood, means that you must do what’s right on your own, not for the recognition or reward but merely because it’s the right thing to do. Congratulations to both families.

“God, who called you out of darkness into his own marvellous light.” 1 Peter 2:9
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